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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 

April  2019 
 
 

 “In those days, and at that time, will I cause the Branch of righteousness to grow 
up unto David; and he shall execute judgment and righteousness in the land.” 
(Jeremiah 33:15).  Greetings in the precious name of Jesus Christ the righteous.   
 
 Services continue to go well in Mount Magnet this month, for which we are 
thankful.  One visitor has expressed her hope and joy because some of her family 
members told her of their desire to visit also. 
 
 I learned that our small car is not completely suited to Outback travel in the event 
of unexpected weather.  A heavy downpour through one Saturday night and into 
Sunday resulted in flooding throughout the area of Mount Magnet.  The little creek that 
is usually completely dry most of the year was a raging river cutting the town in half.  
After the services were over, I decided to go ahead and try to make it back to Geraldton.  
There were numerous places of flooding over many sections of the road on the way 
back, but only one that was concerning as it was deep and fast flowing.  By the Lord’s 
mercies, it was a blessing to make it home safely. 
 
 Due to Cyd’s declining health, we believe it will be necessary to return to the 
USA in the near future in order for her to be able to see her specialist.  We hope to be 
able to get all of the details in place as soon as it is feasible.  
 
 Thank you once again for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and 
support for both us and the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.   
  
Love in Christ,  
Frank James  


